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NEXT MEETING: The next regularly 
scheduled meeting of the Circle City Flyers 
will be held on   Thursday  APRIL 21,  2016  
at the Corona Senior Center located on the 
corner of 10th and Belle St, in Corona. 
Please be there on time so you can get 
your free raffle ticket, and win some cool 
stuff.  

 
FIELD NEWS  
STORAGE CONTAINER UPDATE  
 
Today we got rid of all of the timbers that 
were stored in the shed, and also all to the 
non-folding chairs.  There are two folding 
chairs left, and plenty of room. 
 
Kory has volunteered to build shelfs on one 
side of the shed for tables and stuff, if the 

club will furnish the lumber.  I think 
we probably should think this over 
a while before we decide one way 
or the other.  He also mentioned a 
generator he has to put in the shed 
if he can get a way to secure it in 
the shed.  (welding or something) 
 
 
There are  6 - 8 white plastic 
chairs in good shape (need clean-
ing) the club can have. Also my 
take on Kory wanting to build 
shelf's is a good thing. I don't think 
material needed is too far out of 
the ball park, but it will help organ-
izing and make it easier to find 
things in the shed. Remember 
Roland's trainer plane will go in 
there. Jose has that friend who did 
the lock enclosure that Kory could 
contact. Let's hear what the board 
thinks and we can make a decision 
to go forward or not. 
: 



THE PLANE TRUTH is the Official Newsletter of the Circle City Flyers of Corona, CA.  It is pub-
lished monthly for the benefit of its members. Copies are also provided to other interested individuals, R/
C Clubs and hobby stores. Current circulation is pushing 80  Portions of the Newsletter may be repro-
duced without the permission of the Circle City Flyers for whatever reason. Acknowledgement of the 
source and author of any  reprinted material is appropriate.  Usually the club meets on the 3

rd
 Thursday 

of each month at the Corona Senior Center and at DELEO Field whenever its members are flying.  
Guest and potential new members are always welcome to attend club meetings and to visit the field. 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE!  

I would like to thank those members 
who attended the Bioenno Power 
presentation at our last meeting. Attend-
ance at our meetings is improving and 
we would like to keep the momentum 
going by staying consistent with our 
meeting format, raffle and bringing in 
guest speakers. 
 
Bioenno Power donated five of their bat-
teries to our raffle, plus provided a code 
to enable members to purchase their 
batteries at show prices. A copy of their 
presentation is filed for viewing on our 
website.  Bob Behrens donated a T-shirt 
and his wife brought St. Patrick cookies.  
All this and our raffle prize for this 
month, a $75 gift card to HobbyPeople 
added to the fun. 
 
We have put on our website “how to’s 

“so you can have these available to you 
to help you navigate and use our website. 
Our website offers a lot of information 
about our club, upcoming events outside 
the club, opportunity for all to vote on club 
matters, a place to put your ads, submit 
articles and contact your officers with ide-
as for future club events or field improve-
ments. Take advantage of these and use 
the capability of our website.  
 
The signs have been all put up at the 
field. I had small work tables made for 
every other stall. These can moved out of 
the way if you don’t need them. This was 
the work of Ron Mullins. Thank you, Ron. 
Next is to organize a work day to paint 
posts and repair/replace shingles on roof. 
 
 
See you at the field,   Jesse 
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EDITORS COLUMN  
 
The arrival of Daylight savings time 
changes everything. We can get to 
the field earlier, stay longer, and fly 
higher.  Oh sure, the 8:30 AM noise 
restriction is still in place.   
 
This month’s club meeting was es-
pecially interesting because we had 
a Guest speaker from a local Lipo 
Battery manufacturing company. 
He brought with him several Lipo 
battery backs for the club raffle and 
for sale at a discount.  Kudos and 
other acclimations are due to club 
President Jesse Paz for arranging 
this. 
 

Long time CCF member Bob Beh-
rens and his wife were also in 
attendance and looking good. Hope 
to see them at the field soon.  

 

             Roland 

TRAINER UPDATE 
 
The club has available a Trainer airplane 
complete with radio and battery for the pur-
pose of training kids and those new to the 
hobby who want to learn to fly. It can also be 
looked upon as a recruitment tool for our 
club. The key is to have those experienced 
pilots volunteer to be available as trainers.  
 
YOU KNOW WHO YOU ARE! This will not 
only fill the need of the proposed program 
but help our club immensely. We need at 
least four or more volunteers. They will be 
available thru appointment only. The trainers 
will keep in their possession the battery and 
radio to make sure its charged when needed. 
The plane will be stored in the shed. The bat-
tery and radio will change possession every 
month or what is decided amongst volun-
teers along with key to the shed. The rotation 
will include taking turns for "first" to be called 
for appointment.  
 
Please contact Roland Tweed 
rdtweed@sbcglobal.net or Jesse Paz you 
want To volunteer .  
 
This is a great way to help the club grow.  
Imagine recruiting a lifetime aviation fan like 
the rest of us. 

mailto:rdtweed@sbcglobal.net
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APRIL PLANE TRUTHS!  
 
If you think you can do it...you 
might! 
 
If you think you can’t do it … you 
won’t!  
 

                  *** 
 
AVIATION in itself is not inher-
ently dangerous, but to a greater 
extent that the sea, it is terribly 
unforgiving of any carelessness, 
incapacity or neglect!  
 

THINGS TO DO THIS MONTH!  
 
WORK like you don’t need the 
money! 
LOVE like you’ve never been hurt!  
DANCE like nobody’s watching, 
SING like nobody’s listening 
LIVE like it’s Heaven on Earth!  
 

 
SPRING IS 

HERE, SUMMER 
IS COMING AND 
THE WEATHER 

IS PERFECT FOR 
FLYING. 

 
GET 

 INVOLVED 
WITH YOUR 

CLUB!  


